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Message from Mrs Larkin 
 
As our school term comes to an end, we would like to express our gratitude for your continued support and 
partnership in your child's education. Your involvement and dedication play an important role in creating a 
positive school community, and for that, we are truly thankful.  
 
A highlight for us this week was a visit from the Deputy Premier, The Hon. Prue Car and The Department of 
Education Secretary, Murat Dizdar. 
 
I was fortunate enough to be able to convey the range of learning experiences on offer at our wonderful school.  
I also communicated the concerns I have regarding challenges with enrolments and our ongoing issues with 
building works. 

 
 
  
 

Communication  
As a parent or carer, you are an important part of our school community. We know that you play a crucial role in 
helping your child become a motivated learner. Communication between our school and our community is critical 
for us to partner together.  
 
To give our teachers the opportunity to recharge, spend time with their families and bring their best creative 
selves to work, we are setting clear expectations for when and how they respond to communication outside 
school operating hours. 
 
Please use the school’s email address for non-emergencies in the first instance or contact the school on 9361 
6730. This is the school’s preferred form of contact. Our staff will respond to your queries within 2 school days 
under normal circumstances. For longer discussions or complex matters, we ask parents and carers to make an 
appointment to speak to teachers directly, at a time that works best for everyone.  
 
Our staff will always stay in touch because open communication is what’s best for your child and their education. 
We don't want you to stop communicating with your teachers. We still want to hear from you if you have any 
questions or need to discuss a matter about your child. We know it’s often easier to send emails or messages 
after work. We will make sure we read and respond in school operating hours. Our dedicated staff want to help 
our students achieve their best – we’re on the same team.  For any further information please refer to our 
communications policy.  
 
Thank you for treating our staff with kindness and respect.   



 
Year 5 Entry in 2025 to an Opportunity Class  
Opportunity Class applications open online on 4 April and close on 20 May 2024.  Opportunity classes (Year 5 – 6). 
www.education.nsw.gov.au/oc 
 
Opportunity classes are one of the ways the NSW Department of Education supports high potential and gifted 
students. Most students in opportunity classes enjoy learning with peers who have similar abilities and interests.  
The classes help students learn by  
• grouping them with other gifted students 
• using specialised teaching methods so students can learn concepts in more detail and more quickly  
• supporting their wellbeing needs.  
 
Opportunity classes are not zoned. There are 86 primary schools with opportunity classes in NSW each year.  
• 54 schools are in metropolitan Sydney  
• 31 schools are in rural or regional centres   
• a virtual class for rural and remote students is available in over 600 authorised host schools.  
 
Students successfully placed attend the opportunity class full time in Years 5 and 6 at the relevant public school. 
In most cases, students who have accepted a place in an opportunity class will leave their current school to attend 
the school with the opportunity class.  If your child learns with greater ease and speed than their classmates, they 
may benefit from placement in an opportunity class. High potential and gifted children need to be challenged so 
they remain engaged with their education. Discuss the opportunity with your child and look through the 
information together on Opportunity classes – Year 5.  
 
The Equity Placement Model helps to make access to opportunity classes fairer for the following under-
represented groups: 
• students from low socio-educational advantage backgrounds  
• Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander students  
• students from rural and remote locations  
• students with disability.  
 
The Equity Placement Model holds up to 20% of places at each school for students from these groups to support 
an increase in their participation.  Students from these groups may be considered for equity placement if their 
test performance is within 10% of general applicants for each school. Learn more about the placement process 
and the placement test at Opportunity classes (Year 5 – 6). www.education.nsw.gov.au/oc 

 
 

Messages from the office 
 

ANZAC DAY  
Paddington Public School has been invited by the Paddington Woollahra Sub-Branch to 
commemorate Anzac Day on the 21 April by attending their service at Paddington 
Cenotaph – Oxford St, Paddington (opposite the Paddington RSL club and outside the 
Victoria Barracks).   The service commences at 11am.  
 
All students and their families are invited to join them to honour and acknowledge our 
Australian servicemen and women.  The students are encouraged to wear their school 
uniform to represent our school. We are proud to support the ANZAC Day message that 
aims to connect all Australians to the ANZAC Spirit and encourages everyone to 
participate and pay their respects in their own unique way.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.education.nsw.gov.au/oc
http://www.education.nsw.gov.au/oc


Michael 
I have received quite a few queries in regards to Michael our favourite crossing person.  Michael is employed by 
NSW Transport, not the Department of Education and they have let me know that they are unable to share any 
information about Michael’s absence.  I have tried on a few occasions to make contact by sending emails and 
making phone calls, but sadly I received a very blanket response of ‘it’s confidential’.  I will continue to try, if any 
one has any updates or hears anything please let me know so I can update the community.  I have asked them to 
let Michael know that we miss him and hope to see him back soon.   
 
Contact information for the school crossing service is 1800 427 677 Select option 2 or email - 
scssouth@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 
Staff Development Day 29 April 2024 
All staff at Paddington Public School will be participating in professional learning on Monday 29 April at the 
Novotel Brighton-le-sands.  The school and office will be closed on this day.  All students return to school on 
Tuesday 30 April. 
 

School Uniforms  
All K-6 students return to school on Tuesday 30 April for the beginning of Term 2. Students are required to wear 
their winter uniform with flexibility between winter and summer uniforms depending on weather conditions for 
the first few weeks.  

 
Uniform Shop – School Holidays open time. 
The uniform Shop will be open Thursday 18 April 9.30am – 11am.   
There will be a sale on second uniforms, prices from $3-$10 
 

1F Pizza Party 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Calendar dates for 2024 
 

Monday 29 April Staff Development Day – School Closed  

Tuesday 30 April Students return for the Start of Term 2.  

Thursday 2 May  School Cross Country – all students in Year 2 to 6  

Friday 10 May Winter PSSA commences 

Wednesday 22 May Zone Cross Country event 



 

 
 

 



 

 
  





 



 

 







 

 



 

 


